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Submission to Inquiry into Australian Expatriates

To whom it may concern,

I, George Saguna was born in Frankstein on the 5th December, 1974.  Both my 

parents were migrants in Australia.  Unlike the rest of the family my 

parents returned to Malta.  The rest of the family still reside in 

Australia.

At the age of 19 I was asked by the Maltese Government to decide between 

keeping the Australian citizenship and having a difficult life in Malta or 

choosing Maltese citizenship.  Obviously enough at the age of 19 you are 

neither self sufficient nor responsible enough to see what the future lays 

for you.

Withstanding that both my parents are Maltese I would have had to apply for 

freedom of movement and working permit every 6 months.  I would not have 

been entitled to social security benefits, to attend public schools and 

would have had difficulties to be administered into public hospitals without 

payment. I would have been considered as a foreigner within my own parents' 

country.

I don't think that age should be the factor in deciding between myself being 

Maltese or Australian.  Its strange that people under 25 can benefit from 

the law and the rest cannot especially when I might have lost my chance for 

only 7 months.

I trust that you will look in these matters and see that our decisions were 

forced upon us by the political situation of that time.

I thank you for the opportunity for sounding my opinion and I in the name of 

all the rest in the same situation, hope not to suffer another injustice.

Yours Sincerely

George Saguna
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